
MISSIONARY LETTER FROM CHORRERA – AMAZON JUNE 2023 
 
 

Dear brothers in Christ and fellows in the ministry, may receive a fraternal hug. It 

would be impossible to fulfill the great commission individually, the intercessors, 

and/or givers are as important as those of us in the field. So, each one of you is 

highly esteemed before the Lord and each one will be rewarded by our Heavenly 

Father. 

 

A month has passed and we are filled with gratitude for what He allowed us to do 

for His glory. Happy with my wife’s company this month and the visit of 5 brothers 

from Medellín from the Pan-American church. We managed to make a missionary 

trip down the river, from June 22nd to July 5th. We stayed for two days In Port-

Milan days, 5 days in Providencia. We worked with three communities in there 

who belong to the Bora ethnic group. We stayed 5 days in Cris which belong to a 

Huitoto community and this one is a big community and one of the most distant 

ones. In both locations we did an evangelistic work with children, adolescents and 

adults. The receptivity for the gospel from a group of people in each community 

comforted and encouraged us. It is sad to leave them alone when they need a 

follow up and discipleship but we ask God to allow us to go back to them for a 

longer time soon to start bible studies with them. 

 

The spiritual atmosphere in the CRIS community was heavy, because witchcraft 

moves strongly. The first night we could hardly sleep, but after praying we saw 

disposition in several families to gather and listen to the Word of God. People were 

very grateful for our visit and were asking us to come back again. In the community 

of Providencia, the door is open for missionaries who want to go and live there. It 

was possible to deliver several proclaimers (New Testament in audio and native 

language) in the Bora and Huitoto communities that we visited. 

In Chorrera, we continue the work with children, Christian meetings and home 

visitation.  

We continue to believe for the salvation of many souls throughout this territory, 

the need is enormous and the workers are few, but let us continue praying to the 

Lord of the harvest to send workers to his harvest. 

Sending a big hug for each one. We continue to thank the Lord for your lives and 

praying for Him to be the one who prospers you in everything you undertake, and 

that your homes be surrounded with His care and protection. 

PRAYER 

REQUESTS 

 

• The coming up 

missionary trip to 

Santa Rosa from 

July 12th to 18th 

• For new families to 

arrive to the 

Chorrera center and 

for strength for the 

new believers.  

• Continue praying for 

a terrain here in 

Chorrera to build a 

missionary base. 

• For our brother in 

Christ Rolando who 

Will join our team 

starting on July 23rd. 

He graduated from 

the missionary 

school. 

• We pray for a 

Budget for 

sustaining 

brother 

Rolando. 

• For my wife’s 

departure to 

Granada Meta on 

July 22nd.  

• We continue 

praying for an 

aluminum boat to 

replace the 

wooden canoe we 

currently have 

which has been 

deteriorating. 



Giving away toothbrushes to the youngest children General Gathering 

Playing games with the youngest children Audio-bibles in their native language were given away 

PICTURES 

Providencia Communities 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Visiting people in their houses. One 

family accepted Jesus. 
Final prayer after a family service in one of the 
Malocas. This is the most receptive place. 



Teaching a group of adult in the afternnon. Teaching the “Book with no words” in the children’s class 

We prayed for healing over this woman. God worked on 

her, she had chronic anemia and demonic oppression. 
Bible material give away for children 

Return Trip 
All the team 

CRIS COMMUNITY PICTURES 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


